
 
 

March 25, 2019 
 
 
Hon. Ruth Bader Ginsburg 
Associate Justice 
Supreme Court of the United States 
1 First Street N.E. 
Washington, DC 20542-000I 
 

 
Re: Maguire v. Edrei, et al.  

No. 18-810  
 

 

Dear Justice Ginsburg: 

I am the Chief of the Appeals Division in the office of Zachary W. Carter, Corporation 

Counsel of the City of New York, attorney for petitioners in the above-captioned matter. I write 

in response to respondents’ request for a third 30-day extension to respond to the petition for a 

writ of certiorari.  

Petitioners consent to a 15-day extension, but oppose the request for a full 30-day 

extension. The grant of a third 30-day extension would create a conflict between the preparation 

of the reply brief and a pre-planned vacation of the lead attorney in this matter. Petitioners have 

not opposed respondents’ two previous requests for 30-day extensions.  

 

 

 

ZACHARY W. CARTER     
Corporation Counsel 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 

LAW DEPARTMENT 
100 CHURCH STREET 
NEW YORK, NY 10007 

RICHARD DEARING 
Phone: (212) 356-2500 
rdearing@law.nyc.gov 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Richard Dearing 
 

 
 
Cc: Paul W. Hughes, Esq. 

Mayer Brown LLP  
1999 K Street, N.W.  
Washington, D.C. 20006-1101  
 
 


